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Port of Miami gets $22M stimulus grant
The Port of Miami is the recipient of a $22 million grant to restore and upgrade 

rail service between the port and the Florida East Coast Rail Yard in Hialeah, 

the U.S. Department of Transportation announced on Friday. The upgrade will 

allow for the provision of direct cargo access to the national rail system.
“The investment in on-port rail has the potential to provide a significant boost 

to the South Florida economy,” said Mayor Carlos Alvarez, in a prepared 

statement. “The Port of Miami is the second largest economic engine in 

Miami-Dade County and supports more than 176,000 jobs throughout the state – 

this project will enable the port to increase its cargo capacity delivering a 

powerful punch to the local economy.”

The grant was awarded under the federal Transportation Investment Generating 

Economic Recovery Discretionary program (TIGER II), which is part of the 

stimulus program.

The Port of Miami’s application was among nearly 1,000 submitted throughout the 

nation. The port contributes over $17 billion annually to the South Florida 

economy.

In March, PIERS Global Intelligence Solutions ranked Miami the top containerized 

cargo port in Florida and eleventh in the nation.

"The federal investment in our port recognizes Miami’s expanding role in 

international trade and the potential for greatly increasing our cargo business 

in coming years," said Port of Miami Director Bill Johnson, in a statement.

The rail project is one of three major infrastructure projects that will help 

boost the port.

"The tunnel project is already underway. Now, the restoration of rail service to 

our port is officially a go," Johnson said. "The third component is deepening 

our waters to 50 feet to accommodate the new generation of cargo vessels our 

focus will now be securing the federal funding to make what we call the 'Deep 

Dredge' a reality."
The $610 million port tunnel is slated for completion in 2014. It will connect 

the port to Interstate 395, helping to alleviate traffic jams inside the port 

and through downtown streets, where an estimated 5,500 trucks pass on their way 

in and out of the port every day.

Rail service linking the port with the Hialeah Rail was suspended in 2005, after 

the rail bridge to the port was damaged by Hurricane Wilma.
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